Minute of TWAIS 2010 Meeting at PACIS 2010
Time:  12:00-13:30 July 10, 2010
Venue: Grand Formosa Regent Hotel, Taipei (in conjunction with PACIS 2010)
President: Eldon Li 

Secretary: Victor Chen
Participants: Wei-His Hung, Victor Chen, Eldon Li, Shin-Yuan Hung, Houn-Gee Chen, Eric Wang, Paul Lin, Deng-Neng Chen, Yi-Cheng Ku, Charlie Chen (Guest, President of ICISA)
I. Report from Chair
1. We definitely need to hold more activities in the coming year. For example, holding some activities that most professors would appreciate. Examples are workshops help IS Dept Chairs to learn about accreditation/evaluation criteria and processes.
2. We expect to see we have official publications issued regularly since now we have the new VP-Publication. 
3. In the coming year, we need to strive to make TWAIS visible in the regional AIS. The long-term goal is to get involved in the AIS community, e.g. in the Board of AIS. We already have Professor Eric Wang elected as the AIS regional representative. We should continue making efforts to be involved in the AIS community. Hopefully we may have some strong relationship with the AIS headquarter.
II. Agenda: Issues to be discussed
1. Award to bestow on Professor Eldon Li
President – Elect Dr. Shin-Yuan Hung on behalf of the TWAIS bestowed the recognition award to President Dr. Eldon Li for his outstanding performance and hard work in the past year. 
The four major changes in the Bylaws are: 

1) Introduce a new position of V. P. Publication 

2) Split the position of Secretary-Treasurer into two positions

3) Add three positions of At-Large Directors

4) Change the inauguration day to the First Day of August.

Resolution: The amendment of Bylaws was approved in the meeting

2. TWAIS member Dr. Eric Wang was elected as Asia Pacific Regional Representative
Dr. Eric Wang expressed his gratitude for the supports from TWAIS and other AIS members in the world. Regretly he did not have the chance to attend the AIS activity in Africa because of many reasons.
III. Miscellaneous Issues

Dr. Eldon Li: 

1. Differentiate from other associations is very important. The advantage of TWAIS is the fact that we are part of AIS and hence we should announce to the prospective members about that. AIS has many resources such as some free journal accesses should be made clear.
2. TWAIS should consider invite AIS fellows. We should look for funding support from Taiwan’s National Science Council. However to get the funding, the applying organization has to be the registered autonomous organization. We may need to tackle this by submitting the formal application to NSC through some university.
Dr. Paul Lin: 


We should consider other ways to increase the revenues of TWAIS in addition to membership fees. The good example is to hold some license exam like computer audit. 

Dr. Shin-Yuan Hung:

1. We will work with AIS headquarter closely from now on. 

2. In the respect of recruiting more members, I propose set different areas in Taiwan and each area appoint some professor to be in charge. We can set 3 areas: Northern, Middle, and Southern units under TWAIS. 

Dr. Eldon Li: We may consider asking IS Dept Chairs to participate the activities held in TWAIS.

Dr. Houn-Gee Chen: We may think for what purpose they want to attend our activities. The possible attractions are 1. Curriculum design, and 2. Academic speech by expertise professors.    

IV. Meeting Dismissed

